
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

 The City of Jackson, Mississippi is considering Amendment Number 1 to its 2018 One-

Year Action Plan and Amendment Number 4 to the 2019 One-Year Action Plan of the 

Consolidated Plan by: 

 

1. Decreasing funding in the amount of $520,000 from a City-wide Infrastructure 

project in the 2019 Action Plan 

2. Decreasing funding in the amount of $100,000 from a Demolition project in the 

2018 Action Plan 

3. Increasing funding for the Fire Department Equipment and Rehabilitation Project 

already identified in the 2019 Action Plan in the amount of $624,433.18. 

 

These amendments are necessary to ensure that funding is expended in a timely manner and to 

provide funding for essential equipment to ensure that appropriate fire response is provided in low- 

and moderate-income areas in the City of Jackson.  

 

If anyone would like to ask questions or make comments on these proposed amendments, they 

should email them to OHCD@jacksonms.gov.  The City is required to provide a 30-day comment 

period on all proposed amendments to our one-year action plans, therefore, comments will be 

accepted until 5:00 p.m., April 15, 2022. 

 

At the conclusion of the public comment period, unless there are objections from the general 

public, this Amendment will be considered adopted, however, if there are any objections from the 

public, these objections will be presented to the City Council for consideration prior to the adoption 

of the Amendment. 

 

Public Notice Section 

 

The Jackson Advocate, The Mississippi Link, The Northside Sun 

Thursday, March 10, 2022 

The Clarion Ledger 

Friday, March 11, 2022 

LaNoticia 

Wednesday, March 16, 2022 

 

Valerie Tucker, (601) 960-2155 

Department of Planning & Development 

Office of Housing & Community Development  

   


